



Dear Families, It is time I say hello to you. Hope you all had a great time with your family and friends during Christmas and the New Year. It's unfortunate a lot of the families in our community started the New Year dealing with this never ending COVID and other viral infections. Praying for a quick recovery and wellbeing

for everyone concerned during this time.

Here at CDC we are very vigilant about this situation and making sure all children that attend our program are kept safe and healthy by strictly following the health and hygiene practices. I know sometimes as families we get frustrated when our kids get sick and question the Care Centers health and hygiene practices as your child has to go home or stay home which in turn makes you stay home from work. As these infections are airborne, it's beyond our control to stop them. We are doing our due diligence to keep everyone both children and staff safe. Please inform the center if and when your child shows symptoms of illness. Please do not wait too long to check with your pediatrician and do not bring your child to the center with temporary remedies. This can actually expose one child's infection to multiple children.

Currently COVID, RSV, Flu and Pinkeye are spreading so fast in our community. Please get medical help right away if you see any symptoms associated to these infections in your child or any family member. Please do not bring the child to the center if sick. Thank you for your understanding and co-operation in

following our Center health protocols.

At CDC we usually observe the months from *Feb-April as Family months*. During these months our program focuses on the family and we will be doing a lot of curriculum activities that help the children understand the importance of family. Research studies indicate children whose parents participate in their child's early learning showed greater progress in their learning - progress in vocabulary, language comprehension, understanding of books and print and number concepts. In addition, these children also exhibited higher self-esteem. Therefore, it's important to be a part of child's early education. You will receive from your child's classroom teacher, a list of activities that they plan on doing with your children during these next 3 months. Please make it possible to spend at least ½ hour [at your convenience] in your child's classroom, 1 time during these 3 months. As it's scheduled for 3 months, we will have for each month specific activities that parents can participate. Only 1 parent a day is allowed in each classroom. You can choose any month of your choice when you sign up.

A few activities that you can do with the children at the Center - baking cookies, spring gardening, play a musical instrument, share your pet animal, share about your profession, sing and read stories, do a craft, teach them a game in the playground or classroom. Those that can't find time, you can donate classroom supplies to the teachers for their classrooms.

As Valentine's day is fast approaching, we are kicking off our family involvement events with a Valentine's card. You will be receiving a card to decorate with pictures of your family and

write 1 sentence on "why your child is your valentine"

Center Closures for the next 4 months: January 15th/ February 19th - Presidents day/ March 29th - Good Friday // May - 27th - Memorial Day

My prayer for all our center families, during this New Year is that we all walk in the ways of the Lord and see His goodness in our health, wealth and happiness.

Hadassah Ratna Raj, Director ICCDC